Minutes of Meeting of Roseland Neighbourhood Development Plan (NDP) 
at The New Inn, Veryan at 12.15pm on 9th April 2015
Present: Jon Smith, John Adams, Sue Wagstaff, Caroline Coldwell and Nick Cahill (Historic Environment Strategy Officer for Cornwall Council)

The purpose of the meeting was for CC to meet NC and for all to discuss the Conservation Area (CA) Management Plans project.

NC explained that all previous CA assessments within Cornwall had been carried out by ‘professionals’ – either representatives of or contractors to Cornwall Council. He felt that our project was the ‘guinea pig’ but he was keen to guide and assist and would review documents whenever required.

NC brought printed examples of Oxford City Council character assessment toolkit and guidance notes; Historic England understanding place; Placecheck guidance notes; Kingsand and Cawsand Conservation Area character appraisal and management plan and various maps of the area.
JA enquired whether the Kingsand document was a good example of a finished plan as he wished to ensure a format acceptable to Cornwall Council was used from the start – NC promised to research a ‘good’ example and provide a copy for guidance. All agreed it would be encouraging for the volunteers to be shown what they will be helping to produce.
CC explained that she intended holding an initial meeting in early May with a view to starting the first assessment later in May. 

NC agreed that tick boxes were useful provided more than 2 people used them so an average view could be established. 

All agreed much information contained within the existing area/village profiles and LLCA could be utilised.
NC stressed the need to define what is special in architectural and historic terms and this needs to be explained on the first page of any plan. He agreed an inventory of all buildings could be made as areas fairly small but he advised to include a disclaimer against omissions as developers will look for gaps!
JA enquired when the present boundaries were set – NC reviewed all when he joined Cornwall Council in 1991. 

NC stressed the safety considerations when completing assessments – high visibility jackets, identification badges, clip boards – and the need to be open and honest i.e. do not try to gain access to private property.

JA asked for clarification of the process – factual observations lead to proposed management plan then go to consultation. JS suggested hold pre-consultation with parish councils then hold public exhibition/consultation which should produce local feedback/knowledge. NC confirmed Cornwall Council will require statutory 6 week consultation period before adoption but he will enquire whether the 2 consultation periods could be combined.
Meeting closed at 1.45pm
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